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   November 2024 

SCHOOL HAPPENINGS 

 
 
Wednesday, October 30 & Thursday, October 31:                         
Costume Parades and Pastries for Parents (See pg. 8) 
 
November 1:  Tuition due — A $15 late fee will be                      
accessed for payments received after November 5th.  
 
Friday, November 1:  St. Luke Spirit T-Shirt Day 
 
Thursday, November 7:  St. Luke Spirit T-Shirt Day 
 
Monday, November 11 & Tuesday, November 12:  Get 
Quiet Drills at 10:00 am 
 
Thursday, November 14:  Fire/ Property Evacuation    
Drill — 10:00 am 
 
Friday, November 15:  St. Luke Spirit T-Shirt Day 
 
Tuesday, November 19: Preschool Committee Meeting at 
7:00 pm Over Zoom 
 
Thursday, November 21:  St. Luke Spirit T-Shirt Day 
 
Monday, November 25 and Tuesday, November 26:                    
Parent — Teacher Conferences — No School                                  
(see page 3) 
 
Wednesday, November 27 - Friday, November 29:  
Thanksgiving Break — No School 
 
 
St. Luke Preschool is OPEN on the following days 

that APS is closed: 
 

Tuesday, November 5:  Election Day 
Monday, November 11:  Veteran’s Day 

 
Parent - Teacher                                   

Conferences are scheduled 
for Monday, November 25, 
and Tuesday, November 26.  
The preschool will be closed 
those days, so teachers and 
parents can meet with one 

another to discuss each 
child’s progress and goals.                               
A Sign Up Genius will be 

sent by email prior to the                      
conference dates, so be 

sure to sign up for a time to meet.   
 

Since conferences are a time for adult                              
conversation, we ask that children not attend.  

 
When families and schools work in partnership 

with one another, children thrive!  
You can find more details and tips for                                

conferences on page 3 of this newsletter.   
We are looking forward to meeting with you! 

Our hearts are filled with thanks for 

the children and families of                                       

St. Luke Preschool. 

As we move into the colder 

months, it’s time to be aware 

of how closures and delays 

work. If APS cancels or                                 

delays school, we will too.  

This is for APS CITY 

SCHOOLS ONLY.  East                  

Mountain Schools could be 

cancelled while APS in the 

city still remains open.  

 

If APS in the city announces a 2 hour delay:  

 Students enrolled 9:00 —12:00 or 9:00 —

12:45, classes will be cancelled. 

 AM Extended Care begins at 9:00 am for   

students who are enrolled in AM Extended Care 

and 9:00 am — 3:00 pm. 

 Students enrolled in the 9:00 — 3:00                       

programs – class begins at 11:00 am. 

 PM Extended Care ends at 4:30 pm for                           

students who are enrolled in PM Extended Care. 

The safety of families and staff is our priority. 

In the event we have a delay or a closure for the 

day, you will be notified by e-mail and 

Brightwheel no later than 6:00 am. 
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The goodness of God,  
beautiful weather,         

the adventurous spirit of the                                    
preschool community,  

the kindness of families,                                     
and the sweetest kiddos ever, 

all came together in one fabulous morning of      
joyful fun at our recent Wildlife West field trip. 

Thank you for joining us!  

You are warmly invited to join us for 

our Christmas Programs  

 
Friday, December 13 (KinderPrep only) 

      Monday, December 16 

   and                           

Tuesday, December 17 

 in the church sanctuary. 

Times to be announced soon!  

 
St. Luke Preschool Village 

 
The Preschool Village Meet-Ups provide an opportunity for parents and guardians  

to enjoy each other’s company and allow for young children to                                 
play together.  

 
To join us, drop your child off at school, follow the signs, and enjoy coffee and a   

treat on us. Activities will be provided for children.   
 

Younger siblings of preschoolers or preschoolers who do not have school on the day of 
the Village Meet-up are welcome to join with a parent/ guardian.                

Please do not have your preschooler miss class to come to this event. 
 

Upcoming Village Dates and Times: 
 

Wednesday, December 4 & Thursday, December 5,  11:45 am — 12:30 pm 
 

If you have any questions, please feel free to reach out to  
Mary Fidler, mefidler@gmail.com, or Allie Brandt, stluke.abrandt@gmail.com. 

 
We look forward to seeing you there! 

 

mailto:mefidler@gmail.com
mailto:stluke.abrandt@gmail.com
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Our teachers prepare for conferences by observing and reflecting on each child’s interests,                         
progress, and areas for growth.  We welcome parents as active participants in conferences, so 
here are some tips you may find helpful.  
 
• Conferences will take place onsite in your child’s classroom. 
 
• Be willing and ready to share information about your child and family.  You know your child 

better than anyone else, and we respect and value your insights and perspective. Please share 
any information that may be helpful.   

   
• Stay focused on your child.  We each have our own ideas about teachers and their role, shaped 

by our own school experiences.  Reflecting on these and then putting aside past experiences as 
a student, opens up space for staying focused on your child’s unique temperament, special                           
interests, and individual needs. 

 
• Our Parent-Teacher Conferences are mandatory.  If your schedule does not work with the 

times that are available on the Sign-up Genius, please make other arrangements with your 
child’s teacher.   

  
• Arrive on time.  The schedule can be tight for conferences.  If you would like additional time, 

ask for it in advance so that you and the teachers will have plenty of time to discuss your ideas, 
suggestions, and  concerns.  We make every attempt to stay on time, and we appreciate your 
patience.  

 
• Our Parent-Teacher Conferences are for adults only. Young children can get mixed                               

messages when they hear others talking about them, even when the conversation is positive.  
Please make other child care arrangements for your child(ren).  

 
• Listen with an open mind.  Speak up when you have a concern about a strategy or don’t                   

understand how it will support your child’s development. Be open to suggestions and be willing 
to provide possibilities of your own.   

 
• Be prepared.  You may wish to write down your questions prior to the conference, to ensure 

they don’t get lost in the conversation. 
 
• Understand that we must observe confidentialities.  If there is a problem you would like to                          

discuss, we ask that you keep it about your child.  We are not able to share information with 
you about other children in the class.   

 
• We desire to work in partnership with you.  Parent-Teacher Conferences only take place twice a 

year, but positive relationship building is ongoing.  Please let us know any time you have                   
questions, concerns, suggestions, or information to share.  Meetings with teachers can be 
scheduled as needed.  As we hope you have experienced, teachers are available by e-mail,             
Brightwheel, and can return phone calls.  Please let us know how we can best support you.                    
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Help Us Play Outside Each Day! 
 
 
 
Here in New Mexico, our sunny skies and fairly mild weather 
make it possible for children to play outside year round.  This 
benefits children tremendously, as we know the importance of 
daily outside play. Not only does playing outside support strong immune systems, but when 
children play outside, even in colder weather, they have opportunities to problem solve,               
engage with others, build language skills, and have fun!  When children play outside in cold 
weather, they: 
 
• Build strong immune systems and resistance to allergies.  According to the American 

Academy of Pediatrics, “Cold weather does not cause colds or flu.  The viruses that cause 
colds and flu tend to be more common in the winter, when children are in school and are in 
closer contact with each other indoors.”  Playing outside allows children to be in the fresh 
air, away from bacteria and viruses.  It also allows for children to be exposed to sand, 
plants, and elements of nature, which helps to build up their immunities. 

• Reap the benefits of exercise.  Running, swinging, climbing, spinning, jumping, balancing, 
throwing and catching, leaping, and more, build body awareness, strength, and large                    
muscle coordination. 

• Use their imaginations.  A child’s natural sense of wonder and curiosity abounds in rich 
outdoor environments.   

• Benefit from Vitamin D.  Experts recommend 15 minutes a day for a supply of Vitamin D 
that can build memory and boost energy and mood. 

 
In keeping with our policy of daily outside play (see Family Handbook), we wish to assure you 
that we always use our best judgment.  Children’s safety is our highest priority, so we give 
consideration to the temperature, the wind chill, and the precipitation.  You can help us by 
making sure your child is dressed and prepared to spend time outside each and every day.   
 
• Dress your child in layers. 
 
• Provide a jacket that offers warmth for a period of time, not just for a dash from the                                       

car into the building. 
 
• Provide a hat, mittens, scarf and weather appropriate shoes. 
 
• Label all items with your child’s name, so we can keep winter wear with its correct 

owner!                       
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Children’s Worship  
 

• Friday, November 1st — The Ten Best Ways to Live (Exodus 19-20 & Deuteronomy 6:4-6) 

• Thursday, November 7th — The Ten Best Ways to Live 

• Friday, November 15th — Jonah and the Big Fish (Jonah 1) 

• Thursday, November 21st — Jonah and the Big Fish 
 
You may wish to read these stories together, from a children’s Bible. Perhaps you and your child can 
retell the story of Jonah and God’s grace and love by using small toys, Legos, or stuffies, to represent  
Jonah, the ship, the big fish, Nineveh, etc.   
 
Throughout November, we will be singing “God Is So Good”.  You and your child may wish to sing         
it together. 
 
God is so good, God is so good,                              
God is so good, He’s so good to me.     
 
He cares for me, He cares for me, 
He cares for me, He’s so good to me. 
 
He loves me so, He loves me so,                             
He loves me so, He’s so good to me.                       
                                         
I praise His name, I praise His name, 
I praise His name, He’s so good to me. 

 
 
 
                                        

Parents and Family Members Are                   
Welcome to Join Us! 

 
KinderPrep (Kathy) - 9:30 am                   
Tuesday or Thursdays only  
              
Older Multi-Age (Claudia) and 
Intermediate Multi-Age (Kelly) 10:45 am 
 
Monarchs (JoEllen) and Swallowtails (Laura)  
11:20 am  
 

Holiday Giving Opportunity 
 

The Storehouse New Mexico is a non-profit  agency that serves the local community by                              

providing food to those in need.   

You can visit storehousenm.org for more information about The Storehouse or to view                

information about hunger in New Mexico.   

St. Luke Preschool, along with St. Luke Lutheran Church,  

will be collecting non-perishable food items throughout the 

month of November.   

 

Donations can be placed in the collection box located at 

the preschool front entrance.  
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Illness Policy  
 

Thank you for your help with the health and wellness of the preschool community.                                             
Together we make a difference!  

 

• Send a Brightwheel message or an e-mail to both Lori and Jane any time your child will be 
absent, even if he/ she is not sick, as we are required to track absences.  

      Lori — stlukesc@thuntek.net   Jane — stlukepreschool1956@gmail.com 
 

• In order to return to the preschool following illness, children (and staff) must be: 
      fever free (without medication), diarrhea free, and vomiting free  for 24 hours, and able to          
      participate in the school day successfully with respect to energy level and engagement.   
      Children with excessive amounts of mucus and coughing should remain at home to help 
      minimize illness at the preschool. 
       
If your child becomes ill while at school, you will be called to pick him/ her up 
within 30 minutes of receiving the call.  Please be sure to keep your local contact 
information updated with us.  If we are unable to get in touch with a parent, we 
will continue calling down the list of emergency contacts until we reach someone.    
 
More detailed information about illness, health, and safety can be found in the 
Family Handbook starting on page 20. 

 
 
 
 
 
 

As your child receives new immunizations, 
please provide us with an updated copy of his/
her records.      
 
If your child will soon be four years old, be sure 
to schedule an appointment for the 
“kindergarten shots”.   

• As the weather gets cooler, 
please label all outerwear.                
We can make sure the correct 
jackets, hats, mittens, and more 
stay with your child,  when they 
are labeled! 

 

• Now that the season has changed, please trade 
out your child’s just in case clothes for warmer 
wear. 

 

• Please clean and disinfect lunch boxes and                    
water bottles daily. 

 
 Upcoming St. Luke T-Shirt Spirit Days! 

 

• Friday, November 1st                                                          

• Thursday, November 7th 

• Friday, November 15th 

• Thursday, November 21st 
 
Your child can wear his/ her St. Luke t-shirt for Spirit Days  
or any day! 
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NAEYC Standard 4:   
Assessment of Child Progress 

  
This is good timing for taking a look at NAEYC 
Standard 4 , as we will soon be participating in 
Parent - Teacher Conferences!  This standard 
states that “the program is informed by                                   
ongoing systematic, formal, and informal                    
assessment approaches to provide information 
on children’s learning and development.  These 
assessments occur within the contexts in which                  
children develop.  Assessment results are used 
to benefit children by informing sound                              
decisions about children, teaching, and program 
improvement.”   
 
At St. Luke, our observational assessments                 
incorporate the NAEYC criteria as well as the 
New Mexico Early Learning Standards.  As 
teachers gather knowledge about each child, 
they are able to plan appropriately and tailor 
the instruction to respond to the child’s needs 
and strengths.  Assessment is also essential for 
identifying children who may need additional 
developmental evaluation, may benefit from                
intervention, or who need more intensive                     
instruction.  All assessment information is kept 
confidential by staff.   

                                                   
You can find more information 

about the 10 standards at 
www.naeyc.org. 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

Thank you to all who recently donated 

coats for children in need.  Thanks to your 

generosity, children at Janet Kahn School 

of Integrated Arts can be warm and 

toasty while playing outside! 

The Frolic Preschool Bible  
and the  

Spark Story Bible  
make wonderful  

Christmas gifts for  
children.  

Both can be found  
on Amazon. 
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Coffee, Pastries, and  
a Costume Parade! 
You’re invited to join us for our 

Pastries for Parents event 
and the cutest Costume Parade ever! 

 

Wednesday, October 3oth and Thursday, October 31st at 9:15 am 
 

The parade will circle twice through the playground, the courtyard,  
and the sidewalk along the parking lot.   

 

Here’s where you need to be for the best view and to see your child sing: 
 
Swallowtails and Monarchs Families — gather in the east courtyard  
Intermediate Multi-Age Families — gather in the courtyard by the front entrance door 
Older Multi-Age and KinderPrep Families — gather on the playground 

 
Come enjoy coffee and treats near the preschool front entrance 

before the parade starts! 
 
 


